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Hello Everyone!!  

We are rapidly approaching the spring show season and some folks are getting taxes back or 

having them completed and getting their financial houses in order.  We are getting things all  

finalized for the April Gold and Silver expo.    I would like to thank  the many folks who sent 

back or who have dropped off their raffle tickets good luck to all.   We are still looking for 

people to help John and Cathy with registrati ons at the front door, even if it's for fi fteen 

minutes or an hour they appreciate the help so they can take a break and walk around or get 

something to eat. 
If you have anything for an exhibit we are looking for more displays .  Contact Carl Miller  if 

you want to set up a display so he has an idea of how many display cases we will need to 

get.  If you know of any dealers that are interested in a table or tables have them contact Vic 

Drajem or Hal  and April so we can get them a contract and a table. We only have about 25 or 

so tables left please help the clubs out by helping us sell them all out. 

The B.N.A. has just recently purchased a collection of past B.N.A. medals and Robert Lloyd 

A.N.A. member cards from a collector and B.N.A. member from Canada.   We want to thank 

Rick Craig for offering them to the club to help us start putting our coll ection of medals back 

together.  The medals will be on display at the April Gold and Silver expo and stored in a 

B.N.A. safety deposit box in the clubs name.  The club wi ll be working with c lub historian 

Scott Douglas and Norm Peters (club medals) to try to get this part going again and re-strike 

some medals for the B.N.A. 

The month of May is our Annual Get -Together, so try to bring someone who is interested in 

joining the B.N.A.    For members lunch is free, for all others there is a $5.00 charge, this event 

is for building our membersh ip base. THERE IS NO SHOW AT THE KNIGHTS OF 

COLUMBUS HALL ON THE THIRD  SUNDAY IN AP RIL.  WE WILL BE AT THE 

HAMBURG FAIRGROUN DS FOR THE GOLD AND SILVER EXPO, April 17th - 19th.  Don't 

forget to bring any coins you want to sell or trade or upgrade , dealers will b e there to deal. 

Some dealers will have other collectibles to offer and they w ill also be purchasing scrap gold 

and silver at the expo. 

We will have the new auction submission forms available at upcoming  shows, there are 

some new adjustments for submissions. 

If you have any items to donate to the Boy Scout merit badge classes, contact me or Jim Bucki 

at jmbcoins@ aol.com .  Please include yo ur  name so we can acknowledge those who donate, 

if you want to be mentioned.   You can also bring the donations to our next club meeting on 

March 26. 

A NOTE TO ALL DEALERS t hat set up at our monthly shows, you are not allowed to set up 

your  tables before 8:30 am and you cannot add extra tables that you bring with you .  Our 

space is very limited and we want  to be fair to all our dealers.  Also all dealers must enter 

and exit through the rear doors .  That is where our security is during loading and unloading 

times.  I also would like to see the dealers stay set up until the auction starts, no breaking 

down at 1:00 or earlier, stay set up until at least 2:00 PM.  If you do have to leave early, 

contact Hal and April or let one of the officers know .  In the near future, w e will be giving 

dealers name tags to wear, so we can identify who i s supposed to be in the room early and 

who is not.   If you have any questions or problems see me or one of the officers. 

 

 

/ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛɀÚɯ,ÌÚÚÈÎÌ 

 -Thanks Eddie- 
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March 26 - Meeting at 7:30 at Polish Falcons in 

Depew/ Auction/ Refreshments/ Mini -

Bourse 

April 17 -19 Gold & Silver Expo 2009 at Fairgrounds 

N.Y. Lottery Expo Bldg, Hamburg.  

May 17 18th Annual Get -Together Show at Knights 

of Columbus in Cheektowaga 

May 28 - Meeting at 7:30 at Polish Falcons in 

Depew/ Auction/ Refreshments/ Mini -

Bourse 

June 21 - Third Sunday Bourse & Coin Auction at 

Knights of Columbus in Cheektowaga  

Sept. 20 - Third Sunday Bourse & Coin Auction at 

Knights of Columbus in Cheektowaga  

Sept. 24 - Meeting at 7:30 at Polish Falcons in 

Depew/ Auction/ Refreshments/ Mini -

Bourse 

 

The Coinage Act of 1792 included a harsh penalty for U.S. 

Mint employees found guilty of embezzling metals or 

debasing coinage through default or connivance, for the 

purpose of profit, gain or otherwise fraudulent intent.  

 ÊÊÖÙËÐÕÎɯÛÖɯ2ÌÊÛÐÖÕɯƕƝȮɯɁÌÝÌÙàɯÚÜÊÏɯÖÍÍÐÊÌÙɯÖÙɯ×ÌÙÚÖÕɯ

who shall commit any or either of the said offences, shall 

be deemed guilty of felony, and shall suffer deathȭɂ 

Membership News  

At the February 26th B.N.A. meeting one slight change 

ÞÈÚɯÔÈËÌɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÖÍÍÐÊÌÙÚɀɯÓÐÕÌÜ×ȯɯ!ÙÐÈÕɯ#ÌÓÔÖÕÛɯÞas 

installed as Vice President.  Still holding their positions 

were President Ed Blowers, Treasurer Jim Gerstung and 

Secretary Theresa Hjalmarson. 

Membership Chairman Rolf Hjalmarson announced that 

the B.N.A. has 262 members, many of whom have already 

renewed their dues for 2009.  If you receive a member 

renewal application with this newsletter it means that your 

dues are still renewable at this time.  Send the form along 

with your remittance to the B.N.A., P.O. Box 3462, Buffalo, 

NY 14240-3462. 

Thanks to all members who have picked up their raffle 

tickets for the Gold & Silver show coming up in April in 

Hamburg, NY.  (ÍɯàÖÜɯÏÈÝÌÕɀÛɯ×ÐÊÒÌËɯÛÏÌÔɯÜ×ȮɯàÖu may 

already have received 3 raffle tickets in the mail to sell or 

purchaseɭjust one small way you can help support the 

B.N.A.  If you need additional tickets , call John & Kathy at 

(716) 668-8599. 

President Ed Blowers relayed the good remarks he 

received from members for our Christmas party held at 

 ËÈÔɀÚɯÐÕɯ"ÏÌÌÒÛÖÞÈÎÈȭɯ Too bad that we can't do the 

same next year, as Adam's has been sold. 

At each auction at the Third Sunday Bourse we have been 

seeing good items donated by Eric Foersch, and Rolf & 

Terry H jalmarson.  Some of these items (2009 Red Book-

$10.00, State Quarter Map Album-$6.00, Presidential 

Dollar Album -$3.00 and a very interesting polymer 

Antarctica Bill -ȜƕȭƙƔȺɯÏÈÝÌɯÈËËÌËɯÊÈÚÏɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯ"ÓÜÉɀÚɯ

Treasury.  Thanks to the donors and those who have bid 

on these items so generously.  All members are invited to 

donate items to benefit the B.N.A. 

Kudos to Alan Tomilo for an outstanding job on the Club 

newsletter.  Ed is encouraging members to give Alan their 

email addresses so he can send them their newsletter that 

way.  Be sure to update your mailing info (email &/or 

"snail mail") so you don 't miss out on Club happenings.  

Remember to send Alan (via email or to the B.N.A. P.O. 

Box) any articles, etc. to include in the newsletter. 

At our February 26th meeti ng Dave Vanini made a motion, 

approved by all, to purchase B.N.A. medals to help fill the 

existing Club collection.  They were provided by one of 

our Canadian members Rick Craig.  His collection 

included about 100 pieces.  Some of the newly purchased 

B.N.A. medals came from member Bob Lloyd who will be 

103 this year in May.  Some of you may remember that Bob 

is one of the original founders of the Club.  

 

 

B.N.A. Calenda r 

#ÐËɯ8ÖÜɯ*ÕÖÞɯȱȭ 

 July 2008ȱȱȱȱȱȱȱȱȱɯɯThe Numistmatist  

 

National  Coin Week  starts on the nineteenth of April 

which is the last day of the Gold & Silver show.   The Club 

is going to have some special events to bolster attendance 

on that Sunday.  Have you recently taken a novice coin 

collector under your wing?  Good for you!  3ÏÈÛɀÚɯ×ÈÙÛɯÖÍɯ

what National Coin Week is all about ɭsharing your 

passion for the hobby. 

 

Winners of 6 free weeks of Numismatic News:  

At the January 18th Third Sunday Bourse - Gregg Miller, 

Walter Zygmunt . 

At the February 15th Third Sunday Bourse - Members 

Bob Landahl and Harold Towlson . 

If you want to be in on the drawing be sure to fill out the 

paper form at the entrance to the Bourse. 

BITS &  PIECES ȱȭ 
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Thank you to anybody who has submitted an article about 

how they  got started in ÊÖÐÕɯÊÖÓÓÌÊÛÐÕÎȭɯɯ(ÍɯàÖÜɯËÖÕɀÛɯÚÌÌɯÐÛɯin 

the newsletter, be patient.  I am printing them as they are 

received.  Please keep sending your stories. 

We are trying to reduce our mailing costs, so more members 

will be receiving the newsletter by email, contact me at (716) 

674-5924 or by email at, buftat@verizon.net  with address 

changes. 

Any  articles or feedback is appreciated. 

- T. Alan Tomilo  - 

Morin Post Coin & Stamp Bourse  

 

6ÌɯÈÓÓɯÎÌÛɯÛÏÌɯɁÊÖÐÕɯÊÖÓÓÌÊÛÐÕÎɯÉÜÎɂɯÍÙÖÔɯÚÖÔÌÖÕÌɯÈÕËɯ(ɯÈÔɯ

no exception to that rule.  Forty-some years ago I met my 

ÚÐÚÛÌÙɀÚɯÍÐÈÕÊõɀÚɯÉÙÖÛÏÌÙȭɯ We found similar interests, 

however, coin collecting was not one of them.  In fact, I 

used to wonder about that fellow who had to search 

through his pocket change before he surrendered it for 

payment for anything!  Crazy!!ɭÛÏÈÛɀÚɯÞÏÈÛɯ(ɯÛÏÖÜÎÏÛȵ 

So Rolf gave me a Whitman folder for pennies and bitten 

ÞÐÛÏɯÛÏÈÛɯɁÉÜÎɂɭI got just as crazy as he did and the rest is 

history.  

Your Newsletter  

 

Gold & Silver Expo Program  

,ÈÙÊÏɯƖƔƔƝȱȱȱȱȱȱȱȱȱɯɯÉàɯTheresa Hjalmarson 
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#ÖÕɀÛɯÍÖÙÎÌÛɯÈÉÖÜÛɯÛhe Morin Post Bourse at 965 Center Rd, 

West Seneca.  Bourse times are 10AM ɬ 3PM, for info or 

table rentals, contact Glenn Annalora (716-433-7028) or 

Victor Drajem (716-656-8080).   2009 dates as follows: 

March 22  April 25  

May 24   June 28 

'ÖÞɯ(ɯ&ÖÛɯ2ÛÈÙÛÌËɯȱȭ 

Club Happenings  

 March ƖƔƔƝȱȱȱȱȱȱȱȱȱɯɯÉàɯTheresa Hjalmarson 

 
3ÏÌɯ%ÌÉÙÜÈÙàɯƛÛÏɯȫɯƜÛÏɯ"ÖÓÓÌÊÛÖÙÚɀɯ2ÏÖÞɤ$ß×ÖɯƖƔƔƝɯÐÕɯ

Niagara Falls, NY saw a good number of people coming 

through the doors and looking around, but the consensus 

ÖÍɯÖ×ÐÕÐÖÕɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯËÌÈÓÌÙÚɯÞÈÚɯÛÏÈÛɯÛÏÌàɯÞÌÙÌÕɀÛɯÉÜàÐÕÎȭɯ

All past shows in February there have been excellent. 

Who can figure when the following Sunday at the 

Knights of Columbus in Cheektowaga a record crowd 

was going like "gang busters"?  Super auction!  Who had 

time for lunch?  .ÕÌɯÊÈÕɯÕÌÝÌÙɯÍÖÙÌÚÌÌɯÈɯÚÏÖÞɀÚɯÚÜÊÊÌÚÚɯ

of lack of it.  Our only hope is that the next Collectors' 

Show in the Falls (August 1 & 2) will have more of a 

"participating" crowd.  

N.F.C.C. meetings continue on the third Monday of the 

month at the B.P.O. Elks Club, 1805 Factory Outlet Blvd., 

Niagara Falls, NY (behind outlet mall).  Come see what 

ÐÛɀÚɯÈÓÓɯÈÉÖÜÛɯƚȯƗƔ-7:00 P.M. on March 16th, April 20th, 

May 18th, June15th, July 20th, August 17thɭthe third 

Monday of the month. 

The bourse at the Morin Post, 965 Center Road in West 

Seneca had a very successful showing of active attendees 

at its February event.  Tables were full and the public 

flowed continually.  Dealers were content.  Hope to see 

you there one of these daysɭMarch 22, April 25, May 24, 

June 28. 

March ƖƔƔƝȱȱȱȱȱȱȭȭȭȱȭȱȱȭɯɯÉàɯBrian Delmont  

 
 
Hello to all members.  This is your vice president - Brian 

Delmont.  I'm sure most of you know me as I've been around 

the club for over 10 years and have held every office but 

secretary. 

Anyway, (ɯÛÏÐÕÒɯÛÏÈÛɀÚɯenough about me.  As you know our 

"Gold and Silver Expo 2009" is fast approaching.  I have been 

put in charge of putting together a program for the 

convention.  This does not come out of the B.N.A. funds; it is 

strictly a separate entity from the association.  To put out an 

impressive program that we can all be proud of, we need 

sponsors to help defray the cost of the program.  The more 

money we raise, the better the program will be.  Sponsors 

come in the form of businesses taking out an ad in the 

program.  This is a win -win situation, we get the appropriate 

funds for the program and the business gets their company 

advertised in the program for approximately 1,000 - 2,000 

patrons to see.  These ads do not have to be coin related.   

Anybody who has any type of business can advertise.  

Considering the prices of advertising, we have made it very 

enticing and extremely reasonable to place an ad.  Prices are 

as follows: 

$35.00........................1/4 PAGE AD 

$55.00........................1/2 PAGE AD 

$75.00........................FULL PAGE AD 

 

Any friend, family member, acquaintance or somebody you 

have done business with can place an ad in the program for 

the April con vention.  I have been working diligently in 

contacting approximately 150 - 200 businesses and secured 

22 ads.  We have over 250 members in the club.  I know there  

are members that can secure more ads.  Remember, the more 

ads we have - the better your progr am will be.  A s I have 

mentioned earlier, this is completely separate from the club 

so any monies secured in check form must be made out to 

me: Brian D elmont .  For more information or questions, you 

can contact me at (716) 876-6246.  This is of great impor tance, 

don't assume the other guy/girl is going to d o it - we all need 

to pitch in!  

mailto:buftat@verizon.net
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The Buffalo Numismatic Association (BNA) donated 175 

Coin Collecting Merit Badge books to the Greater Niagara 

Frontier Council of the Boy Scouts of America.  This 

donation allows the council to provide each and every  Boy 

Scout Troop in the Buffalo and surrounding suburban area 

with a new and updated Coin Collecting Merit Badge  book.  

Late in 2008, the Boy Scouts of America revised and 

republished all 130 merit badge books.  This was a much 

needed change, because the old books were out of date and 

printed in boring black and white print.   The new books are 

up to date and printed with color pictures.  Unfortunately, 

this has placed an added burden on the Boy Scout troops to 

purchase all new merit badge books.  At almost $5.00 per 

book this is a significant financial burden for the troops.  

Ɂ3ÏÌɯÊÓÜÉɯÏÈÚɯÉÌÌÕɯÈÙÖÜÕËɯÚÐÕÊÌɯƕƝƖƛɯÈÕËɯÖÕÓàɯÙÌÊÌÕÛÓàɯÏÈÚɯ

ÉÌÎÜÕɯÛÖɯÙÌÈÊÏɯÖÜÛɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯàÖÜÛÏɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯ!ÜÍÍÈÓÖɯÈÙÌÈȮɂɯ

ÊÖÔÔÌÕÛÌËɯ$ËÞÈÙËɯ!ÓÖÞÌÙÚȮɯ/ÙÌÚÐËÌÕÛɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ!- ȭɯɯɁ3ÏÐÚɯ

started three years ago when the BNA brought in Ms. Patti 

Finner from the national organization of the American 

Numismatic Association in Colorado Springs.  She ran a 

coin collecting merit badge workshop where the scouts in 

the area could earn the merit badge in one day.  Last year 

we had over two hundred scouts, leaders, parents and 

ÚÐÉÓÐÕÎÚɯÈÛÛÌÕËɯÛÏÌɯÞÖÙÒÚÏÖ×ȮɂɯÊÖÕÊÓÜËÌËɯ!ÓÖÞÌÙÚȭ 

ȱ  On Friday, March 6 th, Eddie Blowers and Jim Bucki 

presented Mr. Patrick M. Coviello,  Scout Executive for the 

Greater Niagara Frontier Council with the merit badge 

books.  Ɂ(ÛɯÐÚɯÎÙÌÈÛɯÛÖɯÚÌÌɯÈɯÚÌÙÝÐÊÌ organization like the 

!- ɯÚÜ××ÖÙÛɯ2ÊÖÜÛÐÕÎȮɂɯÙÌÔÈÙÒÌËɯ"ÖÝÐÌÓÓÖȭɯɯɁ ɯÏÖÉÉàɯ

with a rich history that dates back thousands of years and is 

part of history itself should be  preserved.  The youth of this 

country need to see and appreciate fine hobbies such as coin 

ÊÖÓÓÌÊÛÐÕÎȭɯɯ(ÛɀÚɯÖÕÓàɯÞÐÛÏɯÖÙÎÈÕÐáÈÛÐÖÕÚɯÓÐÒÌɯÖÜÙÚɯÞÖÙÒÐÕÎɯ

together that we can make a positive impact on the youth of 

ÛÏÐÚɯÊÖÜÕÛÙàȭɂɯɯ"ÖÝÐÌÓÓÖɯÊÖÕÊÓÜËÌËɯÉàɯÌß×ÙÌÚÚÐÕÎɯÏÐÚɯÚÐÕÊÌÙÌɯ

appreciation for the donation of the m erit badge books. 

The scouts in the area will have an opportunity to use their 

new books and earn the Coin Collecting Merit Badge again 

ÛÏÐÚɯàÌÈÙɯÈÛɯÛÏÌɯÊÓÜÉɀÚɯÈÕÕÜÈÓɯɁ&ÖÓËɯÈÕËɯ2ÐÓÝÌÙɯ$ß×ÖɂɯÉÌÐÕÎɯ

held at the Erie County Fairgrounds in Hamburg, NY.  The 

show runs from Friday, April 17 th to Sunday, April 19 th.  

The scout workshop will be held on Saturday, April 18 th 

from 10:00am until 2:00pm.  Pre-registration is required.  

For each Scout attending, please send your troop number, 

scout name and rank to JMBcoins@aol.com.  Be sure to 

provide a Troop Leader contact (Scout Master name, 

telephone and e-mail) . 

On Sunday, April 19 th the BNA will kick off the 86th annual 

 - ɯ-ÈÛÐÖÕÈÓɯ"ÖÐÕɯ6ÌÌÒɯÞÐÛÏɯÈɯÛÏÌÔÌɯÖÍɯɁ+ÐÕÊÖÓÕɀÚɯ

Legacy: A -ÈÛÐÖÕɯ4ÕÐÛÌËȭɂɯɯ3ÏÌɯÍÐÙÚÛɯƕƔƔɯàÖÜÛÏÚɯÛÖɯÈÛÛÌÕËɯ

the show on Sunday will receive a new Lincoln cent and the 

first ten youths will receive a five dollar gift certificate to 

spend at any dealer that day.  Also, there will be door 

prizes and special giveaways all day long for all children 

that attend the show.  The day will conclude with the 

drawing for the Grand Prize of a Ten Dollar gold coin or 

four hundred dollars cash . 

 

 

Boy Scout Troops Receive Free Merit B adge Book 

 
Edward Blowers (right), President of the BNA and Jim 

Bucki (left), Scouting and Youth Programs Coordinator for 

the BNA, present Patrick M. Coviello, Scout Executive for 

the Greater Niagara Frontier Council with the merit badge 

books. 

 

Jim Bucki, Scouting and Youth Programs Coordinator for 

the BNA came up with the idea to do a community 

outreach by donating the new merit badge books to the 

ÛÙÖÖ×ÚɯÐÕɯÛÏÌɯÈÙÌÈȭɯɯ'ÌɯÈ××ÙÖÈÊÏÌËɯÛÏÌɯÊÓÜÉɀÚɯÉÖÈÙËɯÖÍɯ

directors with the idea and they unanimously approved the 

purchase of the books.  Bucki is a long time scout leader in 

the Buffalo area and is associated with Pack 1776 and Troop 

409 in West Seneca, New York.     ǿǿǿǿǿǿǿǿǿǿɯȱȱȱȱȱȭ 

 

 

 

 

 

Below is a Press Release Submitted to National Coin 

,ÈÎÈáÐÕÌÚɯÈÕËɯ/ÜÉÓÐÊÈÛÐÖÕÚɯȱȭ 

March ƖƔƔƝȱȱȱȱȱȱȱȱȱɯɯÉàɯ)ÈÔÌÚɯ!ÜÊÒÐȮɯ2Ùȭ 
 

mailto:JMBcoins@aol.com
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